
February 13, 2025

Aaron Siri
Attorney, Siri & Glimstad LLP
745 Fifth Ave., Suite 500
New York, NY  10151
Via email: foia@sirillp.com

Dear Mr. Siri:

This letter is in response to your Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and Agency for Toxic 
Substances and Disease Registry (CDC/ATSDR) Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request of 
December 22, 2024, for 

[IR#1150ZM] All evidence relied upon by CDC (including but not limited to studies, 
journal articles, data, etc.) to make the statement: “After the body produces an immune 
response, it discards all of the vaccine ingredients, just as it would discard any substance 
that cells no longer need,” found at https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-
ncov/vaccines/different-vaccines/overview-COVID-19-vaccines.html.

Personnel from the National Center for Immunization and Respiratory Diseases (NCIRD) conducted 
searches for your request. NCIRD advised that they did not conduct a literature search regarding the 
topic of your request, and therefore a search of our records failed to reveal any documents pertaining to 
your request. 

NCIRD suggested the following links to provide a information regarding your request. 

1) https://www.cdc.gov/covid/vaccines/how-they-work.html 
2) https://www.cdc.gov/covid/vaccines/how-they-work.html#cdc_vaccine_basics_types-types-of-
vaccines 
3) https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/vac-gen/additives.htm 
Additionally, the CDC website links to the following FDA websites:     
4) https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/vaccines/vaccines-licensed-use-united-states 
5) https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/safety-availability-biologics/common-ingredients-fda-
approved-vaccines 

You may contact our FOIA Public Liaison at 770-488-6246 for any further assistance and to discuss any 
aspect of your request.  Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services 
(OGIS) at the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation 
services they offer.  The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information 
Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, 
Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-877-684-
6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769.
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If you are not satisfied with the response to this request, you may administratively appeal to the Deputy 
Agency Chief FOIA Officer, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Public Affairs, U.S. Department of 
Health and Human Services, via the online portal at https://requests.publiclink.hhs.gov/App/Index.aspx. 
Please mark both your appeal letter and envelope “FOIA Appeal.” Your appeal must be electronically 
transmitted by May 14, 2025.

Sincerely,

Roger Andoh
CDC/ATSDR FOIA Officer 
Office of the Chief Operating Officer
(770) 488-6399
Fax: (404) 235-1852

#25-00474-FOIA 


